MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE CLERK’S OFFICE
April 10, 2023
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village Community Room on Monday, April 10, 2023.
Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:30 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present:  Berge, Thompson, Stendahl, Nelson, Rindal and Bjerke.   
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied with:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Berge to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on March 13, 2023, as printed.  Motion carried.

Appearances by Citizens and Others:   

A. Pickleball Court – Val Semingson and Julie Booth presented the Board with the benefits of Pickleball.  This is a sport that is becoming more popular with all ages, and they feel that the community would benefit from having a court.  Berge had checked on pricing. 
B. Paul Gullicksrud spoke to the board regarding the Lions Club sponsoring fireworks over July 4th.  They have obtained insurance and would like to have Mike Studebaker light them off.  There was discussion on where they would like to be displayed.  There were complaints a few years ago about the mess in people’s yards.  The board will talk with Chief Marsolek and get his thoughts on this.

Reports from officers:   
A. Clerk’s Report:  
a. Election Update:  The Spring Election had 274 voters.  The Village results were as follows:  Village President – Dean Boehne 207, Village Trustees – Chuck Thompson 193, Greg Rindal 202 and Dave Berge 216.
b. WRWA Award:  Michelle Loken was nominated and was chosen for the 2023 Administrative Professional of the Year at the Wisconsin Rural Water Association Technical Conference on April 5th in LaCrosse.  

B. Zoning Commissioner:
a. Todd Barneson – 524 – 1st Avenue S – 30’X32’ Garage – A motion was made by Berge and seconded by Thompson to approve the building permit for a garage.  Motion carried.
Committees:  
A. Personnel Committee:
a. The flexible time off was reviewed.
B. Public Works:
a. Update from Construction Meeting on March 29, 2023:  There was a meeting on Wednesday, March 29th regarding the alley construction project.  Engineers from Ayres Associates and a representative from Gerke Construction were available to answer questions and address the property owners.  
C. Miscellaneous:
a. Community Room Update – The Community Room is almost complete.  Shop Howards will be installing the new flooring on April 18 and then Libersky Construction will be in to complete the final things.  There was a leak in the ceiling, and this will be looked at.
b. Goose Abatement – Berge gave an update on the laser gun.  When taking the cap off to charge, it was cross threaded and needed to be sent back in to be fixed.  Berge filled out the permit to proceed with the oiling of the eggs.  This will be starting this week.
c. Woodland Park Update – The pavilion project is going well.  The woodwork is complete and is ready for the placement of the steel.
d. Covid Relief Funds – There was discussion on the possibility of utilizing some of the funds for a pickle ball court.  
e. Streetlights – It was brought to the Brad Olson’s attention that when the outlets for the Christmas lights were installed on each pole, they were not grounded properly.  East Hill Electric had an electrician come and look at the pole.  They will be setting up a time to correct this issue with the poles.
Approval of Vouchers:  A motion was made by Stendahl and seconded by Nelson to pay the following bills.  Check #’s 6341 thru 6387.   Motion carried.

Adjournment:  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Stendahl to adjourn at 7:51 p.m.  Motion carried.


_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk
